Dear Principals:

Until more is known about the effects the county and state financial situations will have on our school system budget, it is important that we prepare for the worst while hoping for the best. We will need to curtail and closely monitor our spending for a time to ensure that we are able to finish out this school year with the least possible negative impact on our students.

To do that, we will take the following actions:

1. Travel and professional development that was pre-approved and will occur before March 6 may proceed. However, trainings, conferences and other travel occurring after March 6--and any new requests--will be put on hold until further procedures are developed after March 6.   Travel within a 100-mile radius of Chowan County will be acceptable to allow staff members to attend regional meetings.

2. No purchase orders will be processed between now and March 6. POs that were received by February 20 will be processed.  Bills for goods and services incurred before February 20 will be paid.  Emergency needs for purchase orders between now and March 6 may be sent to the finance department where they will be reviewed and approved or disapproved by the superintendent. 

3. Field trips should be reviewed for their educational value and may take place if costs are within the amount budgeted.

Central office directors will be meeting on Wednesday, February 25 to discuss the budget situation and will meet individually with me on March 3 to review their budgets and make decisions about reducing their expenses for the remainder of the school year.

Our priority in all of these decisions is to maintain the high quality of instruction we are committed to provide. We're experiencing a rough patch, but know that these actions will be taken system-wide to prevent the burden from falling too hard on any one budget area.

After the Board of Education and the County Commissioners meet next week, and when we know more specifics about money we may have to return to the state, we will have a clearer picture of what will need to be done to get the schools through the rest of the school year.  We hope to have updated financial procedures developed on or around March 9 . Information will be shared with you as it becomes available.

Thank you for all you continue to do for our students and staff.

Allan

